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C A N  Y O U  S P Y …
W I T H  Y O U R  L I T T L E  E Y E ,

“The Turkey in a Pilgrim Hat”

C O U N T  H O W  M A N Y  Y O U  S P Y .  
( A n s w e r  o n  p a g e  1 6 )

AT T E N T I O N  R E S I D E N T S :

For November, we are directing our Monthly Travels with a trip to Nashville.
There will be on-unit activities including crafts, trivia, history, food, snacks 

movies/documentaries and an end-of-the-month theme party with 
the dietary team. 

Our Nashville celebration is 
Monday, November 25, 2024 at 2:15 PM in the Auditorium.

*Employee dress - down approved for any Nashville
colors of orange, yellow or black attire the day of party.*
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Auxiliary is looking for active NEW members! 
Join us for monthly meetings, help with 

fundraisers and various sales. Meeting are 
11am on the fourth Wednesday of every 

month. If you are interested
Please contact Emily at 

emilystrohl@lehighcounty.org

mailto:emilystrohl@lehighcounty.org


Daniel Heil                        1st
Ram Dhingra                    1st
Patricia Reinhard            2nd
Jonellen Reightler 5th
Emma Rivera                    5th
Tea Hy                               6th
Barbara Keagle 10th
William Roth                      10th
Joseph Dalint 10th
Frederica Marzec 11th
Constance Mahoney          12th
Dennis Young                     12th
Rita Zayas                         12th
Gregory Batman               18th
Ellis Zelmanoff 20th
Robert Reiss                      20th
Cecilia Brooks                    21st
Ella Mains                          22nd
Dorothy Best                     22nd
Debra Schwoyer 24th
Mary Shambo 25th
Antoinette Kessler            27th
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ALABAMA HELD THE FIRST KNOWN VETERANS CELEBRATION
The first celebration referred to as Veterans Day was held in Birmingham, Alabama, on Nov. 
11, 1947. A World War II veteran named Raymond Weeks, a native of the city, organized the 
event, which included a parade and other festivities. He was awarded the Presidential 
Citizenship Medal by President Ronald Reagan in 1982.      

IT WAS ORIGINALLY CALLED ARMISTICE DAY
Hostilities in World War I ended at the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month of 1918 when 
the Armistice, or peace agreement, with Germany went into effect. Armistice Day began as a 
celebration recognizing the victory of the allied forces of WWI. It was renamed Veterans Day 
by President Dwight Eisenhower in 1954 and is now dedicated to veterans of all wars.

THERE IS NO APOSTROPHE
There is often confusion about the punctuation. The holiday is not a day that “belongs” to one 
veteran (Veteran’s) or multiple veterans (Veterans’), which is what a possessive apostrophe 
would signify. It is a day for honoring all veterans, so no apostrophe is used.

VETERANS DAY MOMENT OF SILENCE ACT WAS PASSED IN 2016
In 2016, President Barack Obama signed the Veterans Day Moment of Silence Act. At 2:11 p.m. 
EST each Veterans Day, the current president will order a moment of silence lasting two 
minutes.

MILLIONS OF AMERICANS HAVE SERVED
According to the Census Bureau, in 2021 there were 16.5 million veterans living in the US, 
about 6.4 % of the adult population.
16 million Americans served in WWII. In 2022, just over 167,000 of them were alive.
1.8 million served in the Korean War.
2.7 million served in the Vietnam War.
650,000 served in the Gulf War. 

ARLINGTON NATIONAL CEMETERY HOLDS AN ANNUAL SERVICE
The cemetery, just across the Potomac River from Washington D.C., is home to the graves of 
over 400,000 military personnel and their families. A National Veterans Day Ceremony is held 
at 11 a.m. each Nov. 11. During the commemoration, guards lay a wreath on the Tomb of the 
Unknown Soldier and veterans organizations hold a parade of colors. It’s free to attend.

OTHER COUNTRIES ALSO HONOR THEIR VETERANS
Canada and Australia honor their country’s military personnel on Nov. 11. 
but they call it Remembrance Day. 
The United Kingdom marks Remembrance Day on the second Sunday of November.

10 THINGS YOU NEVER KNEW ABOUT VETERANS DAY
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Born in Allentown, Pennsylvania, on July 13, 1949, Richard Klinesmith grew up with a love for 
tradition, family, and craftsmanship. His childhood was filled with fond memories, including 
meeting Santa Claus and taking joyful trolley rides with his mother to Kutztown. As one of two 
children, Richard’s early years were shaped by the strong values of family and community.

Richard's love for Christmas was something he carried with him throughout his life, rooted in his 
deep connection to St. Paul's Lutheran Church, where he sang in the choir. His education at William 
Allen High School, where he graduated in 1968, was the foundation for his early work as an 
architecture draftsman.

After a brief period in architecture, Richard answered a higher calling and joined the U.S. Marine 
Corps. He completed basic training in 1970 and served with distinction as a corporal. During his 
service, Richard was stationed at Marble Mountain in Vietnam, participating in missions that aimed 
to spread hope and positive messages to the Vietnamese people through leaflet drops. His service 
also took him to Okinawa, Japan, where he used his skills as a welder and served as an invocation 
officer. In this role, he ensured the proper functioning and distribution of equipment, while also 
leading people safely out of base operations.

Following his military service, Richard returned to his roots as a architecture draftsman, a field that 
remained close to his heart. When the firm he worked for was taken over, Richard decided to move on 
and took a job at a local hardware store. After leaving the hardware store Richard went on to work 
for the Allentown Rose Bowl, which kept him close to his  passion for bowling. He served as secretary 
of the Allentown District Bowling Association for 13 years. 

Richard’s commitment to his church was equally notable. He found joy in teaching Sunday school to 
second graders at St. Paul's, instilling in young minds the same values that had shaped his own life. 
His dedication to faith, family, and service was unwavering.

*Permission was granted for picture usage*

We wish Richard all the best and thank him for taking the time to be interviewed. 
Thank you for your very personal and interesting story and telling us how you 

have lived your best life!
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[Jesus said] “Hear then the parable of the sower. When anyone hears the word of the kingdom and 
does not understand it, the evil one comes and snatches away what is sown in his heart; this is what 
was sown along the path. As for what was sown on rocky ground, this is he who hears the word and 
immediately receives it with joy; yet he has no root in himself, but endures for a while, and when 
tribulation or persecution arises on account of the word, immediately he falls away. As for what was 
sown among thorns, this is he who hears the word, but the cares of the world and the delight in riches 
choke the word, and it proves unfruitful. As for what was sown on good soil, this is he who hears the 
word and understands it; he indeed bears fruit, and yields, in one case a hundredfold, in another 
sixty, and in another thirty.” (Matt 13: 18-23)

There’s the story of a woman who suddenly stops a man walking down the street and says, 
“George, I am so happy to see you after all these years! My, how you have changed! You were so 
tall and now you’ve grown so short. You were so well built and now you’ve grown so thin. You 
had dark hair and now it is so light. Good grief, how you’ve changed in the last five years! What 
happened to you, George?” Finally, the man got a chance to get a word in: “But ma’am, my name 
is not George! My name is Joe.” To which the persistent woman calmly replied, “Oh, so you’ve 
changed your name too?”

This funny story helps us to imagine how Jesus struggled to be understood, even when he 
spoke plainly and not in parables. Jesus tells the parable to the people, and then explains it to his 
disciples. He hopes everyone will listen.

Why does Jesus use this image of a sower who spreads the seed so widely to show how 
God grows the kingdom in the hearts of others, no matter who or where they are? Imagine Jesus 
as the sower, scattering the seed all around the plot of land he cultivates, with its combination of 
deep, rich soil and shallow, rocky soil, it’s footpaths, and it’s borders full of weeds and thorns. 
True, the sower can only plow under the seeds within the soil of the garden, yet he has 
nonetheless spread the seed to the margins, the edges, the less than hospitable places. 

So as Jesus explains later how the four soils represent the various reactions of those who 
hear the word, he has based this teaching upon the fact that the one who sowed the seed spread it 
on what we would understand as good and bad soil alike. But to God the Father, it is all good soil, 
and through his son Jesus, God has spread and given growth to the seed of his kingdom in the 
least likely places.

In the Bible commentary Feasting on the Word, Talitha Arnold writes that we should look 
beyond what we often see as limitation and frustration in this gospel, of seeing that only a few 
seeds survive and grow, and instead focus on God’s miraculous abundance, that under God’s 
hand those seeds produce a mighty harvest. 

In our day, we live so many stresses and challenges and real dangers to our well-being and 
to the life we once knew. Churches are getting smaller and there is a lessening of Christian 
influence in our culture. All the years of hard work seems to have fallen on poor soil. But we 
must remember that God makes good of all circumstances which seem failures to us. God is the 
one who makes amazing results of something that appears to be dying. We are called to trust 
God and to be people who persevere in love for God and each other, listening carefully to Jesus’ 
word to us, that all things are in his Father’s hands. 

Chaplain Laura Stone, Cedarbrook Fountain Hill
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EMPLOYEE DEPARTMENT YEARS

Deborah Smitreski Social Services 37

Melissa Rodriguez Nursing 18

Marianna Kennedy Nursing 18

Tanya Tinor Nursing 14

Miguel Cortez Environmental 10

Leann Laros Nursing 8

Esther Joseph Nursing 6

Pascale Vernet Nursing 5

Stephanie Figueroa Nursing 5

Kevin Doyne Nursing 4

Jessica Brokate Human Resources 3

Cynthia Cope Nursing 2

Allyson Zaterick Central Services 2

Katelyn Sailer Human Resources 2

Amanda Terp Nursing 1

Bridget Romascavage Nursing 1

Nicholas Perina Facilities 1

Gerald Cohen Financial 1

E M P L O Y E E  
A N N I V E R S A R I E S

Charles Perry

Veronica Honsel

George Markert

Cathleen Springer

Diane Dorman

Nancy Adam
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At Rest
Karen Roth

John Guarini
Rosie Pauker
Robert Conner

Nancy Brezner
Caroline Delong

Bernice Schaufler
Jay Slaughenhoupt
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CEDARBROOK VOLUNTEERS ARE IMPORTANT PEOPLE

“Do what you can to show you care about other people, and you will make our 

world a better place”…….Author, former first lady, Rosalynn Carter

Gift Shop Volunteers - We are looking for a cheerful person with 

some cashier experience to run our Allentown gift shop on Monday, Wednesday, or 

Fridays from 1:00pm – 4:00pm. Our residents love to come in to our sweet little gift 

shop to buy snacks, decor items, and gifts. This shop is also enjoyed by family 

members, guests, and staff. Volunteers may choose one or two days a week. Training 

will be provided.

Activity Volunteers - We are also in great need of volunteers to 

transport residents to various activities and help the residents play games, make 

crafts, enjoy entertainment or church. We have opportunities 7 days a week, 

mornings 10:00am-12:00pm, and afternoons 1:45pm-4:00pm. 

* Volunteers are needed at both locations*

Bus Trip Helpers – Our residents are out and about! We run many bus trips 

every month. We often need a volunteer to meet us at our destination to help our 

residents have a great time. We take trips to Phantoms hockey games, Iron Pigs 

baseball games, shopping trips, dinner outings, plays, movies and many other places. 

The volunteer’s admission to any of these events would be covered by Cedarbrook. If 

you would like to find out more or sign up, please contact the Volunteer Department.

Students that need Community Service hours should contact the volunteer office for an 

appointment. Friends, family members or anyone who would like to volunteer please 

call 610-336-5684 Monday thru Friday, 8:00am to 4:00pm For more information. 

Kerry Magliane, Volunteer Department call 610-336-5684

Or visit kerrymagliane@lehighcounty.org

At Thanksgiving and in the same spirit as our caring volunteers Who give 

so kindly; we say with pleasure, “Thank You” and extend our warm wishes and

deep gratitude to you and your families for a blessed and a wonderful Thanksgiving!
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2 cups flour
4 teaspoons baking powder
1/4 teaspoon baking soda
3/4 teaspoon salt
2 tablespoons butter
2 tablespoons shortening
1 cup buttermilk, chilled

➢ Preheat oven to 450 degrees.
➢ In a large mixing bowl, combine flour, baking powder, baking soda and 

salt. Using your fingertips, rub butter and shortening into dry 
ingredients until mixture looks like crumbs. (The faster the better, you 
don't want the fats to melt.) Make a well in the center and pour in the 
chilled buttermilk. Stir just until the dough comes together. The dough 
will be very sticky.

➢ Turn dough onto floured surface, dust top with flour and gently fold 
dough over on itself 5 or 6 times. Press into a 1-inch thick round. Cut out 
biscuits with a 2-inch cutter, being sure to push straight down through 
the dough. Place biscuits on baking sheet so that they just touch. 
Reform scrap dough, working it as little as possible and continue 
cutting. (Biscuits from the second pass will not be quite as light as 
those from the first)

➢ Bake until biscuits are tall and light gold on top, 15 to 20 minutes.
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MUSIC AND FUN
UNSCRAMBLE THE WORDS

1. UGLBASRSE
2. NKHOTKNYKO
3. SRTIAGU
4. ONRYTCU CUIMS
5. RBDIEAVLNT
6. SEDGENL
7. ILEN EANCD
8. AOCNGATATOH
9. GNLTGRAIUB
10. UMSMUES
11. EHEKUCBA
12. NGADR LEO RPYO
13. GAEELB TSERET
14. IVELS REPEYLS

(ANSWERS ON PAGE 16)

➢

➢

➢

➢

➢

➢

Flag of the General Assembly 

The designer chose white for purity, blue to 
denote respect for Tennessee, red as the 

traditional color for America; stars to symbolize 
the state's three Grand Divisions, East, Middle 

and West Tennessee.

13

TENNESSEE FLAG



Name of employee and department…
Aimee Schmidt, Life Enrichment
Type of animal/ breed…
Short hair domestic cat.
Pet’s name, how did you come up with it?
O’Shay. We wanted a girl which we were going 
to name Shay. When we found out he was a boy we 
just put an “O” in front of it. Plus we like Irish names.
How old is your pet?
He is 4 years old.
Are there any other nicknames you have for your pet?
Little guy, Bubby, Bubba, little piggy and pain in the butt!
How and when did you choose your pet?
O’Shay was living with his brother and sisters in an abandoned car on a farm. We 
thought he was so cute so we took him home.
Does your pet do any special tricks?
He’s what you’d call “an affectionate eater.” He likes to be petted when he’s eating.  

Funniest memory of your pet.
We have to search for him at times because
he’s always hiding under a blanket.

Does your pet have a favorite toy or treat?
He loves his water fountain and his catnip 
mice. Anything from Sheba in salmon flavor        
is O’Shay’s favorite.

Does your pet have any bad/ naughty habits
that drive you crazy?
His habits are very messy! He loves to lay across 
his water fountain when he’s drinking from it plus 
O’Shay is always knocking his food dish over. 
Fun facts about your pet or the breed…
It’s very hard to see him in the dark. He sleeps in
the funniest positions, his legs are stretched out 
and spread eagle! He just makes himself at home.

(If you would like to see your pet in the Sunshine News, please stop by the Life Enrichment Department to pick up a pet questionnaire. 
Please be prepared to email pictures of your pet to: MarnieDistasio@lehighcounty.org.)
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R E S I D E N T S ’  C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G  M I N U T E S  
M O N D A Y  – O C T O B E R  1 4 ,  2 0 2 4

This meeting was for the Annual Review of Resident’s Rights, a different format was followed. 
Rhett Palushock (Resident Council Advisor) called the meeting to order. 
Highlights from the September meeting were reviewed.
New residents arriving in September were welcomed. 
Issues that needed resolving from September’s meeting were reviewed. 
Resident Council Advisor reviewed Resident Rights. 
Bingo was played by all. 
The next meeting will be held on November 11th at 2:15 PM. 

Senior Care & Rehabilitation

➢ ALIMONY: A case of a man going from a 
co-starring spot to a supporting role.

➢ BACHELOR: One who never Mrs. a girl.
➢ BORE: Someone who can’t hold your 

attention even when he’s talking about you.
➢ COMMITTEE: A body that keeps minutes and 

wastes hours.
➢ DILATE: To live a LONG life.
➢ EGOTIST: One who is always me- deep in 

conversation.
➢ ETC.: An abbreviation that makes others 

think you know more than you actually do.
➢ ETIQUETTE: What makes a man say, "I beg 

your pardon,” when he really means , 
“What’s the big idea?”

➢ EXPERIENCE: The only thing most get out of 
life.

➢ OUTPATIENT: A person who has fainted.
➢ SMILE: A curve that can set many things 

straight.
➢ TOOTHACHE : A pain that drives you to 

extraction.
➢ UNCLE SAM: A relative you never see but 

send money to regularly.

Submitted by, Kay Mohr

A Nice November Day

The leaves are turning colors,
On the branches of the trees.
Then they fall, one by one, 

To the ground, below my knees.
As the squirrels stash their nuts away,

For food on cold winter days.
The wind is blowing the flag,

As it shows the red white and blue.
Evaporation removes the morning dew

A beautiful clear sky above.
With some warmth of the sun, 

shining through
As I look out my window,

A nice November day,
The scenery entertains me, 

a beautiful view.

Written by, Tom Maxwell
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WORD SCRAMBLE ANSWERS

1. BLUEGRASS
2. HONKY TONK
3. GUITARS
4. COUNTRY MUSIC
5. VANDERBILT
6. LEGENDS
7. LINE DANCE
8. CHATTANOOGA
9. GATLINBURG
10. MUSEUMS
11. HUCKABEE
12. GRAND OLE OPRY
13. BEAGLE STREET
14. ELVIS PRESLEY

HOW MANY DID  YOU SPY?

There are 15
“TURKEYS IN A HAT”

Advisor:    Jennifer Szakacs Strohl

Editor/Format:    Marnie Distasio
Lea Hayes
Emily Strohl

Writers/                 Jean Larison
Humorists:              Kay Mohr

NEED A REPAIR?  

SOMETHING FIXED? 

Here’s how to get it done…

Any resident having difficulties with 
equipment such as lights, radios, beds, TV’s, 
wheelchairs, ETC. Please contact your unit 
clerk, nursing staff, or charge nurse on unit 
for a work order to be sent to Facilities for 
repairs.

DO YOU HAVE A CONCERN?
If you have a question or concern, 

Pennsylvania’s Long-term Care 
Ombudsman Program can help. 

Your local Ombudsman is trained  to 
advocate for your rights and will work to 

resolve your  problems by:
Listening to your concerns
Respecting your choices

Offering ideas and options to help you meet your 
individual needs

Services are free and confidential
Contact your local Ombudsman 

(484) 619-3337
Pennsylvania

Department of Aging Office
of the Long-Term Care Ombudsman

Lost and Found is located at security on first 
floor entrance. Many items await to be 

claimed. Please stop by to see if any items 
belong to you.

Wireless access to the Internet is now  available at 
Cedarbrook-Allentown and  Cedarbrook-Fountain Hill. 
Residents with wireless devices such as laptops, 
notebooks, tablets (Kindle, Nook, etc.) may request 
access through their Social Worker or Natalia Villamil, 
Administrative Assistant. Our PC Specialist will assign a 
unique username and password which must be kept 
confidential. 
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